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1st May 2020
Dear Parent/Carer
As Lockdown continues, we know that many children (and parents) are beginning to get agitated and want desperately to return to school. We, as you are, are still unsure what this will look like but assume some kind of phased return. As soon as we have more information we will let you know. In the meantime, we continue to use Eschools as a learning platform and know that children are beginning to access this and are uploading things they would like to share with their teacher. This does not just need to be school work. Please encourage them to upload photos of the crafts they have made, their baking and the dens they have built- staff love to see them all. 
If you have a query you can continue to use the kingstreet@durhamlearning.net  email address or using your child’s eschool account you can message the teacher directly. Please continue to keep in contact. 
We are aware too, that many families are now finding financial situations difficult. We have been fortunate enough to be able to access some funds which we can use to purchase some items that you may require. For example, bedding, clothing, small electrical items, stationary. If you are in need of anything, please do email and ask- we pride ourselves on being here to help and if we know there is money available to buy things we feel we really should be using it. It never hurts to ask.
We also want to continue our reminder that school work can wait- if your child is becoming anxious, tearful, angry or withdrawn please look after their needs first. Do not feel that just because work is available it must be done. This work will still be available when the time is right for you child to access it. Everyone is feeling the strain in these difficult times. Please enjoy activities such as Pyjama Day today and send us pictures of your child enjoying themselves. We hope to make this into a montage and will put it on our website. 
Finally, we have had a couple of requests about whether trips will be going ahead if we reopen. We expect this is highly unlikely due to the social distancing measures that we expect to be imposed and we are following this up with all providers we have booked with. Please be reassured we are doing all we can to ensure we continue to work with all of our providers and keep you up to date as and when we receive the information. We have now been given the facility by Parent Pay to be able to offer refunds to parents for the services you have paid for but have been cancelled due to COVID-19. The refunds will start as from next week, for those of you who are due any refunds, such as Mother’s Day Tea or visits, you will receive an email and when you log into your account you will be given the option to withdraw the amount back to your payment card/account.

Please bear with us as we are working with limited resources and we envisage it will be a lengthy process (at our end) to collate and then credit all your accounts for those who are eligible. 

Keep up the good work of home schooling, baking, movie time and fun time, you really are all amazing and we are so super proud of all our wonderful parents and children and staff. 

Yours sincerely
J Bromley
Head Teacher

